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wok

Assistant Headteacher Update continued
What a wonderful start we have had! Throughout Year 5 and 6, the children have settled in superbly. It was so uplifting to 
hear about everyone's summer as well as talking through what they are looking forward to this year and 
answering/addressing any questions and worries they  had. Building the teacher-pupil relationships are crucial when 
starting any year: setting the boundaries and class expectations whilst still getting to know everyone individually.
 
To kick start their topics, we have had a hook for Year 5's Ancient Mayan topic and a hook for Year 6's Japan & Natural 
disasters topic. We want to inspire and excite the children early on and support them in knowing how their learning 
relates to the real world. They were all so engrossed in the learning and I know many are eager for their next lesson. 
What an incredible start to the term we are having! They are all settling into their final year in primary school beautifully; 
they are working hard to show us how seriously they are taking their commitment to their learning and giving 100% effort 
in all they do. Keep it up, Year Six!

In maths, we have been working to extend our place value knowledge, by identifying the value of digits in numbers over 
1 million, comparing numbers and calculating with negative numbers. We have then moved onto addition and reviewing 
our efficiency when working through column addition problems.

In writing, we have been working to understand how to write a setting description, practising our skills of using 
prepositional phrases, metaphors and similes to develop detailed descriptions. We have especially focused on our use of 
figurative language, honing in on personification as a fantastic way to uplevel our descriptions of idyllic beaches and 
abandoned gardens!

In reading, we have begun reading our class text of 'Running Wild' by Michael Morpurgo, and are working to improve our 
retrieval and inference skills. We are also enjoying our visits to our reading 'Wonderland' in school, where we can enjoy 
reading individually, in pairs and with an adult. We have also completed reading assessments this week, enabling us to 
see the children's current reading age and abilities.

We are enjoying our foundation and specialist subjects, especially our first lessons on Japan and natural disasters - in 
our 'hook' lesson we made a ‘what I know already’ and ‘what I want to know’ display and had fun testing our prior 
knowledge on continents, countries and famous landmarks. We can't wait to tell you more about these lessons as we 
move through our units!

Key Dates 

Census day/Special Lunch - 6th Oct

Individual/Sibling Photographs - 20th October 

2022

Half Term - 24th - 28th October 2022

Parents Evening - 7th & 10th November

Please make sure you send your children to 
school with a healthy lunch and snacks.








